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Confidential
 
 
Dear Board members:
 
Attached is my February 1 report.
 
Quite a bit has transpired since my mid-January report, most of it positive, and all of it very interesting. I’m 
finding that it is impossible to be bored in the motor vehicle agency community!
 
 
 
Best regards,
 
Neil
 
 
Neil D. Schuster
President & CEO
American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators
tel:        1.703.270.8932
email:   nschuster@aamva.org
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